KELSBORROW CHOIR

COMMITTEE MEETING on Thursday 5th January 2017at 33, Peel Hall Lane Ashton Hayes at 7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Malen Johnson, Joan Pidgeon, David Penny, Margrett Barnes, Maddy Swan Manning, and Alan Burgess.
1. Apologies: Barry Lockwood, and Bruce Guy.
2. Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 20th October 2016, were approved and signed.
3. Matters Arising: None.
4. Correspondence: No incoming correspondence of note had been received since the previous meeting.  
5. Treasurer’s Report:  Heather presented the accounts for discussion. 
· A question was asked as to why only 147 tickets had been sold for the 2016 Christmas Concert when 207 had been sold in 2015? No real explanation was forthcoming – maybe that’s the price you pay for having a concert on Saturday?  Too many concerts already going on at Christmas? 

· It was agreed that £600 profit from the Christmas concert would be presented to the Hospice of the Good Shepherd and £400 from Carol singing would be handed to the Babygrow appeal.  Virginia Clough would accept the cheque on behalf of the Hospice.  Heather agreed to approach the Babygrow appeal but they may not be prepared to attend in person to collect a cheque.
· Malen stated that she had felt uncomfortable with the tin-shaking which people exiting the King’s School had faced on the night of the concert. People had bought their tickets and their raffle tickets so why double dip?
6. Annual General Meeting:  It was agreed that the AGM would take place on Tuesday 21st February 2017

7. Social Group:  
Malen advised the meeting that Spen still wanted to organise his curry evening. Maybe in the Spring?  Not a fund-raising event but the Choir needs a social event in the calendar.
8. Publicity:  Nothing to record.
9. Any Other Business: 
It was noted that Sylvia Rigby did not wish to continue in her role as Assistant Librarian, and that a replacement was required.

Given the tensions which had arisen over the Christmas period between Peter and Ian, a debate was held on the role of the MD, and who the Committee believed was the best placed to lead the Choir in the future.  After much discussion, with strong views expressed in favour of both candidates, it was agreed that with only 7 out of the 10 members who can vote being present, the matter should be put to an EGM of the Choir on 31st January.
Date of Next Meeting.  Thursday 2nd February 2017at 33, Peel Hall Lane Ashton Hayes at 7.30 pm
